When: 7:06pm

**In Attendance:** Lauren Longenecker, Bre Jackson, Amber Johnson, Amanda Sharp, Crystal Schaffer, Brenda Boyer, Michelle McClure, Jamie Smith, Taryn Robbins, Christine McCormick, Amber Simcox, Rosemari Bannan, Martia Tindiglia, Amanda D'Agostino, Courtney Rigg, Elise Limber, Anna Meitzler, Andrea Michener

Secretary Report Reviewed: None Available Treasurer Report Reviewed: None Available

# **New Business:**

## **PTO Board changes:**

• President: Lauren Longenecker,

• Vice President: Bre Jackson,

• Secretary: Amber Johnson,

• Treasurer: Amanda Sharp,

- Communication's: Crystal Schaffer
- Thank you Lori Short for all you have done for the HBECPTO over the last 3 years we will miss having you on the board. Congratulations on your new job.

## **Budget:**

- The 2021-2022 budget needs to be approved at the Oct. meeting
- We fundraise to pay for things like field trips, teachers allotments, play ground equipment upgrade, new art kiln
- This years fundraising goal is to raise enough to fund a Sun Shade or Pavilion to provide the school with an outdoor class room.

#### **Committees:**

- Square 1 Art: Caroline Amiesen will be heading this up for the last year.
- Race: Race will be held in the Spring with the PTO Board heading it up.
- Book Fair: Signup's will go out for help
- Trunk or Treat: 10/29/21
- Donuts with Dad: 11/3/21 and 11/4/2021

## **Principle Corner: Mrs. Boyer**

- Thank you PTO for arranging the Staples school supplies. Staples gave us 339 boxes.
- We had a great Virtual Back to School night with lot of families in attendance
- We had 100% attendance for the Kindergarten Back to School day.
- We've had a great first week of school. Buses are all running on time now and we are able to get all kids out and on their bus's by 4pm.
- Thank you to everyone who participated in the chalk the walk

- Pictures were all taken on Wednesday, Sep. 1 before the storm sent everyone home early. Retakes will be October 15th.
- Commitment Pledge was signed by all the kids this year is P.R.I.D.E. P- Be Prepared R-Be Respectful, I- Be In Control, D- Do my Best, E- Encourage Others
- We are Increasing Safety by: 5 separate lunches starting Tuesday, Sep 7. Masking in all School Buildings starting Tuesday, Sep. 7. Masks do not need to be worn outside. We will have envelops for kids to put their masks in while they are outside.
- Snack lists are made on by the district school board to keep every child safe.

### Teacher's Corner: Ms. McClure

- First Book Fair of the year will be in school September 13th-16th. Looking forward to being in person again this year, online only didn't go so well last year.
- E-wallet at the book fair will be available again this year. The only difference is that instead of refunding money back to your credit card that wasn't spent you will be issued an ecard for the next book fair.
- Reading Logs for the Summer Reading program are do by Friday September 10.
- We will be doing One Book One School again this year.
- 4th graders will be doing the morning announcements. They will be prerecorded to be shown in each class.

### **Parents Corner:**

• Congratulations to Courtney Rigg who won the \$25 Target Gift Card.

Called to Close: Lauren Longnecker

When: 7:52pm